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Future Speakers 

October 11th, Pat 
Carlton, West Las 
Vegas Rotary Club 
 
October 18th, TBA 
 
October 25th, James 
Stover, Public 
Utilities Commission 
of Nevada 

Did you know that you can make-up for a missed meeting by attending an E-
Club Rotary meeting?  Just click here to see how 
http://www.rotary.org/RIdocuments/en_pdf/eclub_list.pdf.  
The Club meets at Lawry’s Prime Rib restaurant, 4043 Howard Hughes 
Parkway at 12:15 p.m. every Monday.  Please check the Club’s website, 
www.lvswr.org, for days that we are dark. 

Rotary’s 4-Way test - Of the things we think, say or do  

1. Is it the TRUTH?  
2. Is it FAIR to all concerned?  
3. Will it build GOODWILL and BETTER FRIENDSHIPS?  
4. Will it be BENEFICIAL to all concerned?  

Announcements: 
Annual Golf Outing – Adrienne Cox announced that the Club’s Annual Golf 
Outing will be November 13th with a party afterwards at Scott Baranoff’s house.  
Adrienne also had many coupons for discounts at Macy’s which she passed out to 
members who shop there. 
 
Happy Feet – Aric Graham announced that the first Happy Feet shoe delivery 
will be October 20th at 10 a.m. at Dean Peterson ES 3650 Cambridge.   Aric 
thanked Beth & Bruce Pope for hosting last month’s Greenspokes meeting and 
asked for a volunteer to host the November Greenspokes meeting. 
 
Membership committee update – Pepe Charles announced that his committee 
met today and is reviewing ways to increase membership.  He asked for members 
to bring someone new to lunch, recycle your Rotarian Magazine by leaving it at 
somewhere you visit (i.e., doctors or dentists office, library, church, etc.), wear 
your Rotarian pin whenever possible and invite members of other organizations 
that you know. 
 
Tailgate Party – Eric Colvin announced that the UNLV tailgate party will be 
November 18th, Air Force will be the opponent. 
 
North Las Vegas Club fund raiser – visiting Rotarian, Gary Chapin announced 
his Club’s fund raiser “Fuggetaboutit” October 22nd and 23rd at Three Square’s 

Rotarians –
upcoming 

Community 
Service 

opportunities 
 

October 20th, 
Happy Feet shoe 
delivery – Dean 

Peterson ES 
3650 Cambridge 

10 a.m. 
 

 

Welcome to our Visiting Rotarians and Guests 
Rotarians –  Mary Westbrook visiting from the Las Vegas Rotary Club 
                      Gary Chapin visiting from the North Las Vegas Club 
                       
Guests – Jay Herman guest of Andy Katz  
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Officers and 
Directors 

 
President 

Melissa Copeland 
President Elect 
Aric Graham 

Secretary/Treasurer 
Donnie Garritano 

Directors 
Josh Satterlee 
Adrienne Cox 
Keith Thomas 

Eric Colvin 
Fred Fukumoto 

Tom Martin 
Immediate Past 

President 
Doug Beckley 

Advisors 
Bruce Pope 

Joanne Blystone 
Avenue of Service 

Chairs 
Community Service 

Josh Satterlee 
Vocational Service 

Megan Schmick 
International 

Service 
Mitchell Horst 
Club Service–

Programs 
Troy Lochhead 

Events 
Karen Strawn 
Membership 
Pepe Charles 

Public Relations 
Charlie Dorsey 
Administration 

Donnie Garritano 
Foundation 

Ted Henderson 

headquarters 4190 N. Pecos, North Las Vegas, NV 89115.  For more 
information http://www.nlvrc.org/NewSite/pdf_support/INV_III.pdf . 
 
More Member Annoucements: 
El Fuerte – Mitchell Horst announced that the first medical mission trip to the 
Red Cross Clinic in El Fuerte, Sinaloa, Mexico will be November 5th; it costs 
$50 to register and an estimated $240 in expenses for this weekend International 
Service Project. 
 
Pepe Charles’ daughter, Elizabeth, will be playing the role of 'Liesl' at the 
upcoming production of 'Sound of Music' by Signature Productions here in Las 
Vegas from Mid October to Mid November.  The performances are at the 
Summerlin Library also home of the Nevada Ballet Theatre.  If you are 
interested in attending, the link is:  www.signatureproductions.net   Pepe was 
recognized $50 for his daughter’s acting ability. 
 
Paul Harris Fellow – In recognition for his contributions to the Rotary 
Foundation, Ted Henderson presented Scott Baranoff with a one ruby pin. 
 
Recognitions: 
Providing medical services to the needy – Apparently while Dr. Baranoff was 
providing these services he was seen at a medical event with a gorgeous woman 
for which he was recognized $75. 
 
What do Las Vegas Southwest Rotarians do on Mondays? – most members 
attend the weekly meeting at Lawry’s, but Jack Woodcock and Bryan Dziedziak 
were absent because they were playing golf with former member Ed Curry – see 
pictures for the evidence.  Jack and Bryan were each recognized $100. 
 
7th Birthday party – Fred Fukumoto was absent today because he celebrated 
his oldest grand daughter’s 7th birthday at the Family Fun Center in Seattle, 
WA.  Birthday recognitions are $50. 
 
Birthday of member – Sean Tanko was recognized $50 for his birthday 
September 17th. 
 
Anniversary – Keith Thomas has been busy and preparing for his 41st wedding 
anniversary and recognized $100. 
 
Miscellaneous – Andy Katz was recognized $50 for being part of the United 
Way Society; Josh Satterlee did something with foam rolling at a clinic and was 
recognized $50. 
 
Who is this Rotarian? – Aric Graham was asked to identify this Rotarian from 
these clues: 

1.                   Favorite vacation spot – Cancun or Lake Havasu 
2.                   People may not expect that I’m a fan of Nascar 



                          Las Vegas Southwest Rotary Newsletter 

Page 3 of 6 

Rotarians at work for 

the Club 

 

Invocation & Pledge 

Doug Malan 

 

Introduction of 

Visiting Rotarians 

and Guests 

Melissa Copeland 

 

Ms. Mic 

Mark Rowley 

 

Mystery Greeter 

Tom Martin 

 

Reporter 

Elaine Vinson 

 

Photographer 

Ted Henderson  
 

3.                   Noise or sound I love – Crashing waves 
4.                   Sound I hate – Unnecessarily loud motorcycles or cars 
5.                   Super-human power I’d like to possess – Mind-reading 
Aric failied to recognize Rebecca Collett and accepted a $50 fine. 

 
Then the Prez asked Joanne Blystone if she could identify this Rotarian from the 
clues: 

1.                   First car – 1968 Plymouth 
2.                   First job – Worked at a University as a Technician in the     

Co-op Science Dept. 
3.                   People may not know that I broke my heel bone when I 

was 15 when a hay elevator collapsed on me. 
4.                   I am the biggest fan of Dr. Robert Schuler. 
5.                   Biggest influence in my career – My dad. 
Joanne did not guess correctly that this described Bruce Pope and 
accepted a $50 fine. 

 
Gifts for the President – Adrienne presented Prez Melissa with a Zone institute 
ribbon and bag while Bruce Pope gifted her with Alaskan candy and a 
bookmark. 

Program – Tom Moore and his dog Bruce of the Metro K-9 unit told the Club 
about his unit including that The Las Vegas Metropolitan Police Department has 
one of the oldest, continuously operating K-9 units in the United States. This 
year, we celebrate the forty-eight year of the unit that began with the City of Las 
Vegas Police Department in 1961, being organized by Sergeant Harold Miller. 
K-9 units historically are subject to the pressures of budget and politics which 
makes LVMPD’s dog program’s forty-nineth year tenure an impressive 
testament to the Department’s commitment to Police Service Dogs as well as 
the value of the canine in police work.   For more information 
http://www.lvmpdk9.com/lvmpd-k9-detail.php  . 

Weekly Words of Wisdom:  Never let your greatest strength become your 
greatest weakness. 
 
Please keep Donnie Garritano and Dave Doto in your prayers. 
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Our Prez Melissa greets everyone 

 
Our always welcome visiting Rotarian, 

Mary Westbrook 

 
Visiting Rotarian Gary Chapin 

 
Jay Herman guest of Andy Katz 

 
Aric announces Happy Feet on the 20th 

and thank you to the Popes 

 
The Golf Outing is Nov 13th with party at 

Scott’s afterwards 

 
Mitchell encouraging members to 

participate in El Fuerte medical mission 

 
Pepe gives us update on Membership 

Development 

 
Ted presents Scott with 1 ruby PHF pin 

 
Andy gets recognized for being part of 

the United Way Society 

 
Congratulations Keith & Sheri for your 

41st wedding anniversary 

 
Josh, what do you do with that foam 

rolling clinic? 
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Adrienne brings another gift to the Prez 

 
Bruce’s gift is Alaskan candy 

 
Our Speaker, Tom Moore, Metro K-9 

Unit 

 
Our Rotarians help Roger Bryan ES 

students shop at JC Penney 

 
Doug helps student select new shoes 

 
Great shopper Tom holds clothing for his 

student 

 
Ed and his student check the clothing 

prices 

 
Prez Melissa only shops for the boys (she 

has two of her own)  

 
Roger Bryan ES student 

 
Anyone recognize these 3? 

  
Roger Bryan ES student 
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Mark always helps in the kitchen for 

feeding the homeless 

 
Willie handles the rolls  

 
Karen, our clothing lady 

 
Tom provides the clothing to be 

distributed 

 
Megan and Charlie in the kitchen 

 
Rebecca gives a sample to Mark 

 
Willie with Anita, our great provider of 

food 

 
Sheri and Keith helping in the dining 

room 

 
Tom, Barbara & Mark getting the food 

ready 

 
Tom, Donna & Karen man the clothing 

table 

 
We’re happy to provide some needed 

clothing to those less fortunate 

 
Smiling sampler Tom tastes the cookies 

 


